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Submitted by: Meredith Richards, Community Development Director 
 
 
Staff Recommended Action:  Reject all bids and re-advertise project 
 

 

Committee Recommended Action:   N/A 
 

 
JDA Action:  
   
 
UPDATED INFORMATION:  On March 18, the Growth Fund Committee reviewed the updated budget 
information and timeline below.  Bids were opened as scheduled on March 28.  Three bids were received; 
one was not opened due to an irregularity with the bid bond, and the low bid exceeded the architect’s 
estimate by more than 10% (see attached bid tabulation).  Discussion followed with representatives of LM 
and EAPC, and consensus was to reject bids and re-advertise.  LM and EAPC will look at potential 
alternatives to reduce costs and rebid the project as soon as possible.   
 
BACKGROUND:  Last December, the JDA authorized two projects at 1550 S. 48th Street: 1) 
modifications to LM’s manufacturing plant to add a third 62.2 meter blade mould; and 2) fit-up of the 
first floor of the space formerly occupied by Amazon to serve as LM’s “Center of Excellence” training 
facility.  The JDA initially approved a budget of up to $2.5 million to finance both projects.  LM 
ultimately chose to fund the fit-up of the manufacturing space themselves due to the time required for 
public bidding, so development of plans and specs moved ahead for the Center of Excellence fit-up only.  
This portion was initially budgeted at $500,000; however, the design has now been finalized and EAPC 
has increased their cost estimate as detailed below:     
 
  Base Bid    $777,270 
  Alternates       72,172 
  5% Contingency     42,000 
  9% A/E Fee       76,450 
  Total    $967,892 
 
Bids are scheduled to be opened on March 28; following review of bids and approval by LM, they would 
go to the JDA for final action on April 1.    
 
FINDINGS & ANALYSIS:  
• Cost estimates rose due primarily to HVAC requirements, not a change in project scope.  The training 

facility will mirror manufacturing conditions so the existing office set-up will require more extensive 
modifications than originally anticipated.  The budget for this portion of the project has increased 
significantly but is still well under the $2.5 million that was authorized.     
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Approved



• Under the terms approved last year, LM’s current base rent of $4.90/s.f. is extended to the added 
space (approximately 10,000 s.f.); fit-up costs will be amortized over 84 months at 4% interest, then 
repaid (partially) over the term of the four-year lease extension (NNN).  These terms are similar to the 
model used for the manufacturing expansion that was completed last spring.   
 




